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CAMPSBOURNE SCHOOL GOVERNING BODY NEWSLETTER 

email: chairofgovernors@campsbourne.haringey.sch.uk 

December 2023 

Dear Campsbourne Parents and Carers, 

Welcome to our winter newsletter. We hope you are looking forward to the festive season – the children most 
certainly are! 

As with previous newsletters, we would like to update you with what has been happening behind the scenes 
with the Governing Body. 

New Governor 

We are very pleased to welcome Rajvinder Kotecha as our new Parent Governor. Raj has a son in Reception and 
worked at South Harringay Infant and Nursery School for thirteen and a half years as a teacher, deputy head and 
interim headteacher.  

We have also recently recruited two new non-parent Governors- Barney Angliss who has a focus on SEND and 
Annika Murray who is a finance specialist. Both these areas are of critical importance to the continued success 
of Campsbourne. 

Departing Governor 

We are sad to see Jude Fransman depart but her term as Parent Governor came to an end in October 2023.  
Jude has been a fantastic member of the Governing Body for over 4 years and has contributed so much to 
Campsbourne and the wider community. Thanks Jude! 

Away Day 

The Governing Body recently spent a morning together to discuss various topics – some of which we often 
struggle to make time for during the regular meetings.  Topics included: 

• Updating our mission statement and values 
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• Reviewing the Haringey statistics regarding pupil numbers (pleased to report Campsbourne is in a very 
strong position) 

• Sustainability and Resilience Self Review 

• Discussing our 3-to-5 year plan 

It was a very productive morning, and we must thank the Victoria Stakes for generously providing us their dining 
room for the meeting. 

Ofsted 

Ofsted completed their inspections of both the Junior and Infants school earlier this year and once again we 
would like to thank Mr Smith and all the staff for their commitment and hard work throughout the year and 
during the inspection. The Infants report was not yet available when we sent our last newsletter, but we are 
pleased to confirm it is now available on the school website and at the link below. 

https://campsbourne.haringey.sch.uk/about-us/about-campsbourne/ofsted-reports/ 

Voluntary Parental Donations 

We continue to enjoy fantastic events at Campsbourne and would like to thank the HSA for all their hard work in 
raising funds for the school.   
 

Supporting the HSA is a great way to help the school and whilst they put on some amazing events throughout 

the year, we are conscious not everyone is able to attend these.  To assist with this, the HSA can accept regular, 

or one-off donations for any amount to the following account at any point in the year: 

 
Account Name:  Campsbourne School HSA 
Sort Code:  40-04-37 
Account Number:   71115146 
 
If you do donate, please also consider completing a gift aid form (link below) so the school can benefit from the 
tax relief. You can email the gift aid form to admin@campsbourne.haringey.sch.uk or drop it into the office. 
https://assets.publishing.service.gov.uk/government/uploads/system/uploads/attachment_data/file/467898/C

harity_GAD_Single_Donation.pdf 
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Staff 
Finally, a big thank you to Mr Smith and all the staff for their hard work, passion and drive to help all the 
children at Campsbourne succeed.   We hope you enjoy a well-earned rest over the festive season. 
 
For a full list of Governors and Associate Members, please see the following: 

https://campsbourne.haringey.sch.uk/about-us/governance/meet-the-governors/ 

If you would like to discuss any of the above in more detail or have further questions, please email the 
Governors at chairofgovernors@campsbourne.haringey.sch.uk 

With best wishes, 

The Campsbourne Governors 
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